
PARKS & RECREATION BOARD 
October 16th, 2024 

 
The Parks & Recreation Board met in regular session Wednesday, October 16th, 2024 

At 5:15p.m. at the Nevada Field House 1625 Fawcett Pkwy, Nevada, Iowa. The agenda was 
posted on October 11th, 2024 on the official bulletin board in compliance with the open meeting 
law. 
 
Deb Parker called the meeting to order at 5:15 p.m. The roll was called indicating the following 
named members present and absent. Present: Mark Cahill, Glen Miller, Linda Griffith, Deb 
Parker, Karen Selby and Tony Sneidermann.  Absent:  Laura Kiesling. Others Present:  Jordan 
Cook, Tim Hansen, Rhonda Maier and Sarah Lancaster.   
 
Motion by Board Member Deb Parker and seconded by Board Member Mark Cahill to approve 
the agenda. After due consideration and discussion, the Chair put the question upon the motion 
and the roll being called, the following named Board Members voted Aye: Cahill, Miller, 
Griffith, Parker, Selby and Sneidermann.  Nay:  None. 
 
Motion by Board Member Karen Selby and seconded by Board Member Mark Cahill  
to approve consent agenda. After due consideration and discussion, the Chair put the question 
upon the motion and the roll being called, the following board members voted. Aye: Cahill, 
Miller, Griffith, Parker, Selby and Sneidermann.  Nay:  None. 
 
Public Forum: 
  

• No items were brought before the Board. 
 
 
Old Business:  

A. Field House 
1. Discussion regarding Allowing Inflatables inside the Field House. 

We would follow the same guidelines we have for inflatables in the parks.   
 

Motion by Board Member Deb Parker. Seconded by Board Member Mark Cahill to approve 
moving forward with allowing inflatables inside the Field House following the same guidelines 
as the park rules.  After due consideration and discussion, the Chair put the question upon the 
motion and the roll being called, the falling board members votes Aye: Cahill, Miller, Griffith, 
Parker, Selby and Sneidermann.  Nay:  None  
  

B. Discussion regarding Professional Services-Splash Pad. 
MSA and JEO came and did a presentation and discussion on what they can offer in 
regards to building a Splash Pad. 

 
No formal decision was made as the Board Members wanted time to review and ask follow-up 
questions.  We will meet at a later date to follow up.  
 



 
 
New Business: 
 
 No New Business 
 
Staff Reports 
 
Tim Hansen: No report made during meeting. 
 
Rhonda Maier: No report made during meeting. 
 
 
      _________________________________________ 
      Glen Miller, Chairperson 
 
Attest: 
 
 
____________________________________ 
Sarah Lancaster, Secretary 
 
 


